[bookmark: _GoBack]Crossett City Council met in regular session March 11, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Crossett Library.

Roll call vote was taken as follows:

Present:  	Mayor Scott McCormick
Also Present:	CPA Clark Terrell
	
Councilmember’s:  	Cary Carter, Crystal Marshall, Dale Martinie, James Knight, CT Foster, Lynn Rodgers

Absent:  	Clerk/Treasurer Jesse Walthall

Mayor McCormick called the meeting to order with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer asked council to dispense of approving financial reports and minutes until next regular meeting.  

Councilwoman Rodgers explained that upon speaking with Director of Public Works Jeff Harrison she learned that in continuing to look for viable solutions to leaf and limb pickup Mr. Harrison may have found a way to dispose of yard debris in a manner acceptable and to help the city and our citizens be compliant.  With this new information, she added that she would make a motion to rescind the previous motion made at the special meeting on Monday, March 4.  This will allow Mr. Harrison to get a plan put together to present to the council.  Councilwoman Rodgers stated that she would like to request that Mayor McCormick appoint Councilman Cary Carter to take a leadership role in determining a solution.  She added that his plan presented at the special council meeting shows his interest and talents to this subject matter.  She feels that his fresh perspectives will be a great asset in finding a resolution.  She asked too that leaf and limbs pick-up be suspended temporarily until a solution can be determined.  With the service suspended, it will make for an easier implementation of the new plan if adopted. Councilwoman Rodgers also wanted to include beginning the process of changing garbage pickup in the city to using sidewinder.  

Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilman Martinie to rescind the motion to permanently discontinue leaf and limb pick up within the city of Crossett.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilwoman Marshall to immediately suspend the leaf and limb pick up service until an effective and legal solution can be determined.  Furthermore, asking Councilman Carter to take the lead on this project working with DOPW Jeff Harrison to establish a plan to present to council.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilwoman Marshall to begin the process of purchasing equipment to utilize sidewinder for garbage pickup within the city.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

In other business, Mary Jo Jones, consultant with Crossett Water Commission, presented 3rd Quarter 2018 financial reports.  She added that 2017 audit report should be available soon.

Mayor McCormick informed council that the resignation of Mr. Billy Bell has left a vacancy on the Crossett Housing Authority board.  He is asking council to approve appointment of Chad Newton to fill the remainder of the term, ending on January 23, 2021.  Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilman Knight to approve the appointment.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

With no other business, the meeting adjourned.


 


_____________________________			______________________________
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer			Marshall S. McCormick, Mayor


